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April 5, 2006
The Honorable Jacob Corman
Chairman
Committee on Public Health and Welfare
Pennsylvania House Senate 
Capitol Building

Senate Post Office 
Harrisburg, PA  17120-2020

Re:
Opposition to House Bill 1022

Dear Chairman Corman:

The Long Term Care Pharmacy Alliance (LTCPA) represents the leading providers of comprehensive pharmacy services to residents of long term care facilities. Our members provide services to over 70 percent of Pennsylvania nursing home residents.

While we understand the motivation for this bill, the interest in obtaining access among long-term care (LTC) residents in obtaining lower cost drugs, the proposed solution, as outlined in HB 1022 presents unnecessary risks to the residents of these facilities and requires pharmacists to engage in practices that are inherently unsafe.

The average nursing home resident is approximately 84 years old, has nearly eight different diagnoses and consumes over seven different drugs at any given time. These are truly medically complex seniors whose medication regimens require constant oversight. 

The average nursing home has 107 beds and professional staff are responsible for medication administration in order to satisfy the many state and federal regulatory responsibilities for resident protection. This is the reason that many facilities require that all resident medication be prepared by the facility’s contracted LTC pharmacy. In this environment, variation in packaging can cause life-threatening mistakes.

House Bill 1022 would seek to impose a mandatory scheme whereby an LTC pharmacy would be required to accept medications dispensed by another pharmacist and re-package them for use by the resident. The fundamental problem with this concept is that no pharmacist can verify that the prescription was filled correctly by another pharmacist, especially if that pharmacist works in an entirely different location. Pennsylvania would never allow this process to be legal in a retail setting, for good reason. Given the medical complexity of nursing home residents, there is an even more compelling reason not to allow it in the LTC setting.
Although the bill offers liability protection for a pharmacist who re-packages drugs dispensed from another pharmacy, we believe the language in this bill offers little in the way of a statutory impediment for a pharmacist who engages in this inherently dangerous practice.
Once again, we understand with the motivation for this legislation, but believe the proposed remedy contained within HB 1022 offers no solution, but rather a higher risk of preventable risk to the most vulnerable citizens of the Commonwealth.

We respectfully request that HB 1022 not be approved by the Committee on Public Health and Welfare.

Sincerely,

Paul Baldwin

Executive Director

cc:
Members of the Senate Committee on Public Health and Welfare
1776 Massachusetts Ave., NW, Suite 410  Washington, DC 20036
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